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President Carmen Eichmann opened the April 9, 2015 meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Steve Herzog led an inspirational opening prayer.
Introductions followed.

Director’s Report:  Mr. Holland
Mr. Holland opened by providing a few comments about the band trip to California.  He was very pleased with the trip overall and very happy with the band students who went on the trip.  He also reported that the trip was likely to finish in the black financially.  He then went on to discuss the band calendar, including the following:
April 18 
State Solo/Ensemble Contest (at Lincoln)  Rules will be strictly adhered to so students need to make sure they have original music and not copies.

April 25
Award to be presented to Andy Westerhaus (’96 grad).
May 4

Band Concert (Awards also to be presented).  Next year this event will be on a Sunday due to AP testing.
May 9

State Large Group (at Johnston) and the Chapel Cross Ceremony (which will start at 10:00).

May 12 
Night of Jazz (St. Pius, St. Francis, and Sacred Heart along with two Dowling bands to perform).

May 17
Corpus Christie Parade (11 at St. Anthony’s – details still coming).

May 19
Chamber Music Concert.

May 22
Concert Band and underclass Symphony Band members, if they want< to perform at graduation.

Mr. Holland also noted that next Wednesday, Leon Keener, a judge favorite from Perry, will be working with the Symphony Band.

Mr. Hoover then proceeded to discuss the upcoming marching band calendar.  Before he did that however he added that in regard to the awards they were planning to have more specific awards and the winners would be put on plaques which would be displayed in the band room.  In general, they will show the winners starting in 2005.  He then spoke of a wonderful opportunity for the Concert Band.  They will have the opportunity to perform with the Central Iowa Wind Ensemble.  He had ten responses so far but could accommodate up to thirty.  It will be at Saydel High School and is an incredible opportunity.  He indicated that tomorrow after school he would be having the reveal of the upcoming show, which show he said was going to be amazing.  In regard to the Marching Band Schedule it will be as follows (tentatively):
May 30:
DCV Marching Band practice from 8:00 to 5:00 at Dowling.

May 31:
DCV Marching Band practice from 1:00 to 5:00 at Valley Stadium.

June 13:
DCV Marching Band practice from 8:00 to noon at Valley Stadium.

August 3-7 and 10-14:
DCV Marching Band camp.

August 9:
Band Picnic in cafeteria.

August 12:
State Fair Parade.

There will be normal Monday evening practices through the summer – they may be able to have some horn line practices on Monday evenings as well.

August 24: 
Classes Begin.

September 4:
First football game.

Mr. Hoover indicated the DCV would not be going to Kansas City this fall, but will be going to Cedar Rapids and performing.  

September 19:
Johnston Invitational (Homecoming weekend).

September 26:
Pella 

October 3:
Kingston Stadium in Cedar Rapids

October 10:
Valley Fest.
October 17:
State in Ankeny

Treasurer Report: Veronica Degen 
Band statements have been sent out information provided to remind people of what needs to be paid and by when.   Money should be paid to veronica or the business office.  All senior accounts need to be paid to allow for graduation.  Any questions regarding band accounts should be directed to Veronica at dchsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.
Secretary Report-Paul Drey for Stephanie Drey
No Report. 
Color Guard – Carmen Eichmann for Joan Bindel
164 letters were sent to prospective middle school guard members.  Posters, social media and other distribution methods have been utilized to seek membership.  Tryouts will be coming soon.
COMMITTEE  REPORTS
Photography –Carmen Eichmann for Fritz Nordengren

No report.
Plant Sale-Steve Herzog/Carmen Eichmann 
Steve reported that orders were due tomorrow, April 10, 2015.  He currently had 25 orders in hand but was aware of some others.  (Last year there had been 37 orders).  Delivery will be May 14; some volunteers already had been found, but others may be needed.
Fundraising Carmen Eichmann
Carmen noted some of the general fundraising activities, including magazine sales, butter braids and pant sale need to be pushed early in the school year, especially to incoming band students.  These activities will be discussed at the new [parent meeting on June 8, as well as at the meeting for parents of continuing students, which meeting will be two weeks later.
OPEN DISCUSSION


Questionnaire had been sent to some of the 2014 band graduates to find out what they liked about band, etc. and to see if they would talk with incoming students to encourage band participation.  


Others expressed how wonderful the California Band Trip experience was.  The studio session, the parade march and the evening dinner cruise highlighted a fantastic trip.

Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey by Paul Drey
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